Debbie began working in regulation from 1998 beginning with the Bristol Inspection, then Commission for Social Care Inspection and National Care Standards Commission. She was CQC Head of Regional Compliance then Head of Inspection (South) in 2014 and permanently appointed Deputy Chief Inspector of ASC in May 2016. Debbie wants every person receiving care to have their rights respected, that all services meet legal requirements through best practice. This can be achieved through effective liaison with providers, keeping up with developments, and an awareness of the current challenges in social care.
